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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

Dear Parents/Carers                                                                                                              17 September 2019

As a school we are continuously striving to improve the life chances of pupils through all areas of school life.  Attendance is one of the areas we are aiming to improve further. There are several studies linking above 95% school attendance in Key Stage 2 to both higher level SATs and GCSE results.  As parents and carers, there are several ways you can help your child get 100% attendance:

· Ensure your child arrives at school for 8.40am (8.30am for Year 6).  Pupils should be in class no later than 8.45am.

· Book routine medical appointments outside of school hours.

· Where emergency appointments are required or hospital appointments are booked first thing in the  morning or in the afternoon try and bring your child to school for a half day where possible.  Pupils are registered twice in a day, 50% attendance for a day is better than 0%.

· If you drive your child to school and regularly encounter traffic you could leave earlier or alternatively check with Mrs Pritchett to see if there are available spaces in breakfast club 

· Book holidays out of term time.

· Send your child to school with mild illnesses e.g. colds etc. we will contact you if they get any worse.  

· If your child has a medical condition that we may not be aware of that could impact their attendance please make us aware by contacting rmoss@gca.herts.sch.uk or speak to the office team.

· If your child is ill and unable to attend school please inform the office before 8.40am each day they are off.

Where attendance drops below expected levels we have a system of support structures in place, this will differ depending on the reason for absence but will in all cases include letters and meetings.  Where parents do not engage with the school in trying to improve attendance the Education Welfare Service may need to be involved.  

As well as attending school regularly we are trying to improve the punctuality of all pupils to ensure a smooth and positive start to the day.  To aid with this we will be doing regular gate checks for those pupils that walk to school and those that are driven in.  It is important to note that for health and safety purposes the school gates will be locked at 8.50am each day.

Attendance is an area where schools and families need to work together closely, if you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Rachel Moss on rmoss@gca.herts.sch.uk or call 01462 621800 

Thank you for your continued support

Yours sincerely 

Rachel Moss

Deputy Headteacher
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